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SUMMARY:

At its meeting of April 23, 2014, the Urban Design Commission GRANTED INITIAL APPROVAL of a
rezoning from NMX to PD(GDP-SIP) for Occupy Madison, Inc.’s “Tiny Houses” located at 2046/2050 East
Johnson Street. Appearing on behalf of the project were Edward Kuharski, Brenda Konkel, Carol Weidel and
Bruce Wallbaum, all representing Occupy Madison. Registered and speaking in opposition were Evan Weir,
Morgan Aten, Don Irwin and Erin Sommerfeld.

Kuharski noted changes to the previous plans, including the removal of the sitting circle at the corner, relocation
of the dumpster screening area and relocation of the greenhouse. The rest of the initial phase consists mostly of
repairs/renovations to the building. The fence will be limited at 6-feet in height. A complete landscape plan was
not provided at this time. Konkel noted there have been seven neighborhood meetings; the neighborhood
association has submitted comments that they are basically in agreement with. There will be continuing
jurisdiction on some of the uses on the property so if there are any issues, since this is a unique and unusual
project, they will be able to address those. There will be contact information posted on the site. There will not
be any composting toilets. Workshop hours would be 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. during weekdays with a 10:00 a.m.
starting time on the weekends. Board meetings may be held after 8:00 p.m. inside the building. They have
agreed not to park any of the tiny houses on the streets in the neighborhood and will work with the
neighborhood on any noise issues. Design materials were shown and explained as mostly recycled materials;
first is donated or reclaimed product, second is restored, third is purchased. Sherwin Williams has donated

much of the paint for the houses.

Evan Weir spoke in opposition. His concerns include seven days a week of manufacturing on this site, the
noise, the increased traffic, the lack of on-site parking, and only one point of access causing traffic being
blocked on Third Street. These are non-code compliant dwellings without foundations or plumbing. They don’t
conform with even minimum code requirements and are not appropriate for anyone to live in. This sets a double
standard essentially, where the buildings are grossly non-complaint for habitation and does not set a good

precedent in the city.
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Morgan Aten spoke in opposition. This doesn’t meet minimum building code standards, therefore this would be
a denial of basic municipal service to not be held to the same standards as their homes; a denial of the
ordinances that protect their investments in their homes as well as the safety and good housing standards for the
whole city. She requested that the Commission consider the following:

e Any signage on the property should refer to OM Build, not Occupy Madison. The reason for that is
because Occupy Madison has a well established reputation in the local press for disrupting
neighborhoods, flauting the law and having encampments on East Washington Avenue/Portage Road
that caused problems for the neighbors. Most Madisonians who have read a paper in the last several
years probably wouldn’t want Occupy Madison for a neighbor.

e She would like to see landscaping, accessory buildings, or maybe fencing to create more of a break in
the site lines and something to maybe create more of a sound barrier on the East Johnson Street side of
the property. They’d like to see more to create privacy for the existing homes as well as the new people
moving to this lot.

e They appreciate the removal of the sitting circle.

e They would like to see trees planted along East Johnson Street.

o They would like to see normal fencing that is akin to fencing in the neighborhood. They do not want to
see murals.

e They would like to see the same rigorous standards that they have seen from other projects before this
board to be applied to this project because it’s going to be very strongly associated with the Emerson
East Neighborhood and is a very visible part of their neighborhood. They would like to see concrete
plans for all aspects of the design including fencing and landscaping. While this is a relatively small
project in size it will have a long-lasting effect on this neighborhood.

e Please withhold any decisions until concrete plans have been presented.

Don Irwin spoke in opposition. He echoed the sentiments of opposition. One thing that is missing on the
diagram is at least 18 residents living on 1/3 of an acre, including volunteers that could be up to 20-25 people.
Where are they all going to go?

Erin Sommerfeld spoke in opposition. Her concerns are zoning, the neighborhood plan and the Comprehensive
Plan. This project is a departure from the direction their neighborhood had been looking at taking with an
emphasis on lower density dwellings for single families or two-families. Up to 18 residents on this lot is clearly
a departure from that. She appreciates the removal of the compost toilets. The concessions that have been made
are better but there are still issues with compatibility with the neighborhood.

Comments and questions from the Commission were as follows:

e The staff report cites an issue with the entry, that it shall not be oriented toward the hitch side of the
trailer, yet they’re shown that way. Is that an issue that’s been resolved?

o The doors to the houses are on the same end of the hitches. Particularly Katherine Cornwell had
wanted us to put the hitches toward the back. We’ve already built three houses so we can’t
change those. What we’re working on is a design to make this into more like a porch that you
pull your trailer hitch into so it’ll be more like a front porch. The hitches on those first ones are
kind of hard to change. We’re going to work with staff on that.

o Had you looked at the alternatives to breaking up the Johnson Street frontage?

o Originally we had a fence there and people didn’t like it. They wanted it to be more open and

inviting, so the fence went away. But you’ll see the planters are quite tall.
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EDRAFT

(Chair) None of those design details are in the plans. Your comment that you only got these staff
comments Thursday and you’re reviewing them in your committee, doesn’t seem to fit with this process
where you’re asking us to approve things you’re still reviewing. As part of initial approval even a site
plan is one of the things that’s included in initial, and you don’t have a site plan here with us, for this
project as you’re now describing it.

We worked with staff and they said that could be worked out later.
(Chair) What Al mentioned at the beginning of the meeting was that it could be subject to a plan
approved later by staff, but that is an issue for us to decide.

e (Parks) You have a site plan but you don’t have a great deal more than that.

o (Chair) I don’t think we have a site plan for what they’re now talking for, if they’re moving the
greenhouse and they’re moving the trash enclosure.

‘o (Konkel) These changes are not reflected in the site plan.

(Parks) We had this discussion while the project was in review, versus having a plan that’s a moving
target. We felt it would be more appropriate that if it was the desire after hearing from the Urban Design
Commission, Plan Commission, Common Council, neighborhood input, etc. that things were going to
move around, that conditions of approval be recommended that they would essentially, prior to permit
issuance, revise the plans to move the pieces as directed through the approval process. So a conscious
decision was made not to revise the plans after the submittal in February so that we didn’t have a lot of
fluctuation going on during the process. Go with the plan that was submitted, make recommendations
and conditions to move things around, and then implement those during the final sign-off process.

o (Chair) That could be one way we could go, it’s not necessarily the way the Commission has to
go.

o (Kuharski) We’re not asking for detailed approval we’re asking for 1mt1a1 approval. Adjustments
to the site don’t affect the core concepts.

e That hand-out that you provided tonight says you’re only going to be providing three of the restrooms in
the initial phase. One of the conditions of the staff report is that in order for all nine sites to be used, the
residential cooperative village shall provide four toilet rooms.

o By the time the ninth house is built we’ll have the fourth restroom in place.

So what’s allowed in the first phase with three restrooms?

o (Parks) I would say per condition #7, that’s where we’re going to mete that out. Six and seven
sort of parlay into the phasing plan. In consultation with Building Inspection, the Fire
Department, the Health Department, maybe the Police Department, we’ll work out what the
thresholds might be.

e How is maintenance on the houses and garden upkeep done?

o It’s a cooperative so the members do the maintenance. They build the houses themselves and will
do the maintenance and work the gardens.

Is there anyone overseeing how that happens?
We have a board of directors and we’re super sensitive to the neighborhood so we’ll keep it
looking as nice as possible.

e How many board members do you suspect could be there at one time?

o Normally there’s probably one board member there during the workshop hours. Some of the
people that will be living in the houses are also on the board.

o We’re committed to having higher maintenance standards around the gardens.

e Sometimes for apartments we will ask, if there is a problem like something is broken, who do we call?
So I'm still confused about the board of directors. Will Building Inspection have that person’s name to
call?

o We’ll have a number posted and that number will either be a cell phone that rotates or a Google
phone number that gets forwarded to various phones. There will always be someone on call to

April 25, 2014-p-F:\Piroot WORDP\PL\UDC\Reports 201410423 14Meeting\0423 14reports&ratings.doc




take those phone calls. It might be someone who lives there, or a board member. It will rotate to
spread it out.

o There’s places for parking for people who are working or shopping. What about residents?

o As far as I know, three people may have vehicles. When all nine are completed they may get rid
of their vehicles.

e You’ve got a 24-foot wide drive going in. Is.that existing?

o It’s part of an existing.

If you could narrow the drive and create more green...
I’d love to but the trash people don’t agree. The geometrics don’t allow for it. I’m more
comfortable leaving it wider, but we are looking into doing something other than the existing
asphalt.

e Isthere a way that the greenhouse and the trash could be brought closer to Third Street so you wouldn’t
need as much pavement back there, the garbage truck can limit itself to that entrance area, and you can
have additional greenspace or a patio space. Think about those things.

e Is it the intent that these houses remain there indefinitely, or since they’re on wheels are they going to
move around town or around the site?

o Eventually we hope to have another piece of property somewhere, so the exact nine houses that -
are here 1n1t1a11y may not be the exact nine houses that are there at a different point because when
we build the 10™ it has to go somewhere. We’re somewhat hopeful that churches or non-profits
may host some of them.

e What is underneath them if they are going to sit there for maybe a full year?

o We’ll do a gravel mulch underneath.

They look nicely lined up, is there a curb or wheel stop to set them in place?
’ We’re going to do a drainable layer, these will sit on blocks.
When you come back I'd like to see all that detail, the grading, how that gravel strip works and does it
go past the house. Those are the kinds of details we need to see. Are there gutters on these?
No.
You definitely then don’t want any dirt under there.
All of it is intended to be absorbent. We’re looking for a ground cover that’s not grass. It’ll have
to be suitable for foot traffic.

e Ifthe sitting circle is going away, what’s the intention for hanging out with your neighbors?

o We’ve got a porch here, there’s no cars here it’s all a sociable patio. And this kitchen area will
also be a natural place for people to gather.

o It’s well defined, this is the commercial frontage, so it’s a classic mixed-use property that’s
divided laterally on the site.

e (Clarification on the kitchen, it won’t be there ri ght away?

o We’re trying for it in the first phase.

e [ would push for some more grass and less pavement.

o We agree. We do think though that the pavement here is an asset to encapsulating any
contaminated soil.

e The more that back area looks like a courtyard or a patio, the better it’s going to feel as long as you meet
the requirements of the Fire Department. I’ve had some good luck with using alternate materials in areas
to break it up. That’s something to look at.

e On your sidewalk you have a circular piece and a square piece. Might I suggest you look at opening that
up by moving the planters. It might be a more effective greenspace. It’s nothing to grind down a curb.
That gives an opportunity to provide more green along Johnson.
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1 like the idea of raising the planters, it’s easier to work them. Maybe you’ll find an opportunity for
recycled terra cotta planters that would create a rhythm along that side. That’s decoration though, not
design.
o The intent is to make an impression.
We’re accepting verbal representations, which are recorded, that the sitting circle is gone, that the
greenhouse and waste holding areas are flipped, and it’s our representation that the 12-foot sidewalk be
reduced and that greenspace on the site be increased as a result.
(Parks) Some of these things are in flux and it was represented in a discussion about three weeks ago
between Brenda, Matt Tucker and myself, about some of these things that are being discussed. The site
plan that was submitted we felt was sufficient for the purposes of building placement, use of the
property, the general intentions and that it marginally met the Planned Development requirements.
Whatever Al may have indicated as he was providing guidance to the Commission before this hearing
tonight, I can’t speak to. But basically we feel like we have a site plan that this body could give initial
approval to, recommend that it go to the Plan Commission, encourage the Plan Commission to delete the
sitting circle, and at final approval stage the Urban Design Commission would see a much more
comprehensive and cohesive proposal. We certainly did not intend for the Urban Design Commission to
grant final approval with what was before you tonight. There are a great many issues to work out
including the management plan, the phasing plan, there are a lot of punch list items that are going to be
created if this project gets approved through those conditions that they’re going to have to work through
to mete out. If this group is interested in the phasing of the project that would be something for the final
approval package to come back after the May 6" Common Council meeting, should the project be
approved. We try to limit the variations of a plan that get circulated to keep everybody sort of rowing in
the same direction.
o DI’m talking about the experience of this Commission in terms of initial approval usually has a
site plan that the applicant is submitting to us for approval and that’s part of our initial approvals.
We have a site plan that is not actually what they are asking approval for because they verbally
represent that they are changing it. Whether those are of a significant level or not, I’'m not so sure
that’s why we could maybe go ahead and approve it, but as it’s going on through this process I
would not like the Plan Commission to think that we were approving something which was this
plan, which is not even what they’re applying for at this point, and that we did not do some
diligence in saying that a site plan we’re approving is one of the things we do at initial level.
That’s the way we work. We heard from citizens that say they are held to certain standards, we
hope that the applicants in this case are held to the same standards and I'm simply saying what
our usual procedures are and what we usually hold applicants to, there can be times where we
grant leeway but it’s not necessarily just a trivial issue.

ACTION:

On a motion by Cnare, seconded by DeChant, the Urban Design Commission GRANTED INITIAL
APPROVAL. The motion was passed on a vote of (4-2) with Harrington and Goodhart voting no. The motion
provided for the following recommendations:

The site plan presented to the Plan Commission shall reflect the changes discussed with neighbors,
including the sitting circle, greenhouse and trash enclosure.

At final approval, provide more details on landscaping, tiny house placement (including surface under,
around and in front of houses).

Submit a phasing plan with the plans submitted for final approval, including the site plan iterations for
each phase.

Explore reducing pavement in front of building and narrowing walk.
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After the Commission acts on an application, individual Commissioners rate the overall design on a scale of 1-
to 10, including any changes required by the Commission. The ratings are for information only. They are not
used to decide whether the project should be approved. The scale is 1 = complete failure; 2 = critically bad; 3 =
very poor; 4 = poor; 5 = fair; 6 = good; 7 = very good; 8 = excellent; 9 = superior; and 10 = outstanding. The
overall rating for this project is 5.
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URBAN DESIGN COMMISSION PROJECT RATING FOR: 2046/2050 East Johnson Street

Site Circulation
Site Plan Architecture Landscape Alpem‘tles, Signs (Pedestrian, Urban Ove.r all
Plan Lighting, . Context Rating
E Vehicular)
tc.
4 3 4 - - : . -
S 5 - - - 6 5 5

Member Ratings

April 25, 2014-p-F:\Plroot\t WORDP\PL\UDC\Reports 2014\042314Meeting\0423 14reports&ratings.doc




Parks, Timothy

From: Evan Weir | .

Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 8:31 AM

To: Parks, Timothy

Subject: Fwd: Concerns Regarding Occupy Madison "Tiny Homes" Proposal
Mr. Parks,

Please find the email I sent to the Plan Commission, below, for inclusion the formal record.

Please let me know if you need any additional information.

Thanks,

Evan

Begin forwarded message:

From: Maurice C Sheppard -
Date: April 25, 2014 at 8:05:24 AM CDT

To: Evan Weir

Ce: "tparks@cityofmadison.com” -

Subject: RE: Concerns Regarding Occupy Madison "Tiny Homes' Proposal

Hi Evan, ‘
First, thank you for expressing your interest in this matter.

Second, please forward all correspondence to Tim Parks [tparks@cityofmadison.com] in City Planning to
ensure your concerns are placed in the formal record.

Best regards,
Maurice Sheppard

From: Evan Weir
Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 7:51 AM
To:

district8@cityofmadison.com; district7@éitvofmadison.corh
Subject: Concerns Regarding Occupy Madison "Tiny Homes" Proposal

To the Plan Commission:

I own (and reside in) a home on 3rd St, three doors down from the Sanchez Motors site (2046-
2050 E Johnson St) that Occupy Madison wishes to rezone and develop as a "tiny homes"
community. I oppose this project and zoning changes for the following reasons:

Failure to Comply with Building Code:

The “tiny homes” proposed by Occupy Madison do not comply with building codes, nor do they

meet HUD standards. These “homes” do not have foundations, plumbing, sanitary, or hard-wired

electrical connections. I believe that permitting habitation of these non-compliant dwellings sets
1



a double standard, as well as a dangerous precedent. The city should enforce building code
equitably to ensure the safety and health of all citizens. These structures should be held to the
same standards as all other buildings in the city. Lowering the standards set for the built
environment are not in the best interests of anyone.

This property should not be rezoned to allow habitation of non-compliant structures.

Conflicting Uses Arising from Rezoning:

I do not believe it is appropriate to rezone this property to accommodate a manufacturing facility
that operates seven days a week. According to Occupy Madison, work will frequently take place
outdoors, and will not conclude until 8 pm. I believe that this will create noise levels that should
not have to be tolerated in a residential neighborhood.

The plans submitted by Occupy Madison to date do not provide for any onsite parking for
prospective residents, volunteers, or retail customers. The submitted site plan shows only one
point of access to the outdoor shop area (from 3rd st), and I am concerned that this could cause
traffic blockages on 3™ street as materials and goods are delivered to and removed from this site.

Lack of Logistics and Management Plan:

Occupy Madison has not provided adequate details regarding the management and logistics of
this proposal. According to Occupy Madison, prospective residents will not be screened for sex
offenses despite the fact that this property is near two schools (East High School and Emerson
East Elementary School). This is unacceptable.

Because residents of this proposed development would not technically be tenants, Occupy
Madison has indicated that problem residents cannot be evicted. Occupy Madison’s previous
encampments on East Washington and Portage Road had well-documented problems. By a
representative of Occupy Madison’s own admission at neighborhood meetings on 1/15/14 and
4/21/14, the encampments “were out of control”. Occupy Madison’s only proposed solutions are
to “self-police” and to post a telephone number to report problems to the organization.I do not
believe that these are adequate or realistic measures.

Occupy Madison has not provided any evidence that this project would be better managed than
their previous encampments. It is worth noting that this development was opposed by a Madison
Police Department representative (North District Captain Jay Lengfeld) at a neighborhood
meeting held on 1/15/14.

Rezoning this property would allow this project and its developer to avoid regulations that aim to
keep our communities strong, safe, and great places to live. I do not believe that this proposal
provides enough detail or evidence-based data to warrant a zoning change. Furthermore, I
believe that the city allowing construction that does not comply with building codes would set a
dangerous precedent and grossly detract from the quality of the Emerson East neighborhood.

Thank you for your consideration.

Evan Weir



TO: City of Madison Planning Division

FROM: Emerson East Neighborhood Association

DATE: April 19, 2014

SUBJECT: Occupy Madison Tiny Houses/Village Proposal, 2046-2050 East Johnson Street

The Emerson East Neighborhood Association (EENA) recognizes that residents in the
neighborhood care deeply about homelessness as a societal problem and human rights issue.
However, EENA residents hold diverse opinions on the Occupy Madison Tiny House / Village
proposal and its appropriateness for our neighborhood. This wide variety of opinions may be
viewed on the City of Madison’s website for District 12, which includes written comments from
the January 15" informational meeting about the proposal:
https://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district12/development/ . Some residents support the
proposed tiny home village, some do not support the proposal, and there is a very broad spectrum
of opinion in the middle. Given this range of opinion, EENA voted at our meeting on April 2,
2014 to remain neutral on the proposal itself. EENA views itself as a facilitator of meetings
between the city, developer, and residents, and has historically remained neutral during other
neighborhood building projects and proposals.

However, EENA would like to propose some contingencies, should this Occupy Madison
proposal move forward.

We request that:

1)  The site should remain under the continuing jurisdiction of the City of Madison Plan
Commission

2)  Occupy Madison shall post property manager contact information in a publicly visible
place so that any resident of the neighborhood can contact that person or persons with concerns.

3)  The City should disallow the use of compost toilets in the tiny homes, because ample
plumbed restrooms and showers will be available in the site’s workshop structure (as stated by

Occupy Madison).

4)  Workshop hours should be limited from 8AM — 8PM on weekdays, and 10AM — 8PM on
weekends and holidays.

5)  Tiny homes should not be allowed to park on streets within the neighborhood borders.
6)  The site should maintain appropriate noise levels at all times.

7)  Should the property leave Occupy Madison’s ownership at a future date, the property
should revert to neighborhood mixed use zoning.


https://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district12/development/

8) The City of Madison Traffic or Engineering departments should carefully consider the
site’s parking needs to make them sufficient for Tiny House resident and volunteer parking.

9) The site should evoke the residential environs of the neighborhood. The site plan should
pay special attention to privacy issues, noise buffering, and overall aesthetics to reduce
disruption to immediate neighbors and for the benefit of the OM village residents.

10)  Occupy Madison, Inc. must have a legally enforceable eviction plan in place

11)  Occupy Madison, Inc. should consider an alternate site for the propane tank on the
property, away from the street, and minimize the potentially displeasing aesthetics of the site's
dumpster (currently located near the front of the property). A suggestion is swapping the
locations of the dumpster and the greenhouse.



From: Rich Zietko

Sent: Tuesday, April 15, 2014 5:50 PM
To: Planning

Subject: Tiny Houses response

Hello Division Members:

| live in the Emerson East Neighborhood. | am sending this to you for
consideration in the development of the Tiny Houses Project. It is written as a
response to my neighborhood association. As it confronts some premises and it
is also the last day for submission, | would like to bring my beliefs to your
attention. Here are my thoughts. Thanks for considering my points.

Howdy All: Sorry for my prolonged absence but have been dealing w/ some
health issues. Spring is coming and I'll take it as an opportunity for growth. In
reading the memo | have formed some conclusions and have perspective to
share. Most concerns seem to be under the assumption that people will be
boisterous w/ car camping going on intermittently. We should be embracing this
opportunity to make history and demonstrate the "Wisconsin Idea" is alive and
well. We can live up to and act on our reputation of a progressive city and
provide a partnership to empower our people - friends, strangers, and family - to
rise above the oppression of a system that in the name of "not enough profit"
casts off the resources needed by our people to simply live. The premises which
have fostered the growth of Tiny Houses can be the foundation to make our
homes more friendly to our world.

For those concerned about deprecated house values, you can collectively
organize and negotiate w/ mortgage companies/banks to share some of the loss
(if it happens) by increasing the value of your equity (if have not completed
payments/gained ownership from MC/Banks) to account for differences in home
value. If you have paid off the mortgage and in fact own your home the brokers
can pay the difference between original price and deprecated price based on the
percentage once you sell the house. So before | address specific concerns of the
memo I'd like to conclude my narrative saying, | think the concerns are built with
the perspective of failure. We need to have faith in its success and the willpower
to achieve it.

Concerns by number:

3) Composting toilets can save water and produce soil enrichers that can be
used from home gardens to community farms to public works (parks, highway
medians, rail corridors, wetland amelioration projects and former brownfield sites)
to private landscaping. There are variables to consider for implementation.
Basically type of toilet ( solar, no water, electric fan system), how installed
(contained entirely indoors or having a mixed indoor/outdoor component to utilize
solar energy), rate of emptying (which will address concerns of smells - though |
find Oscar Meyer smells that drift down this area are accepted as part of the
neighborhood) , where product goes, how transported, and cost of services (can
be monetary or in-kind). This is a link to a good description of the essence of



composting toilets. it provides a nice series of comments that can be additionally
enlightening or correcting of misperceptions - both pro and con.

Does a Composting Toilet Stink Up Your House?

Does a Composting Toilet Stink Up

Your House?

The use of composting toilets can create a partnership between the city and
residents by having city vehicles pick up the finished product and bring it to the
public space that needs this to improve soil quality and productivity. A nice "win,
win" situation that can allow for any profits to be set aside for a public fund for
other similar projects. The use of gray can be applied as well as using
alternative energy(both passive and active solar, small-scale wind, and yet to be
discovered technologies that can have minimal impact on the planet). Hopefully
more conventional homes can be designed similarly.

4) Workshop hours should be flexible and reflect the times that people can
attend. It seems wasteful to insist on business hours when people have to
work/care give (and w/ single parent families having to be concerned w/ both)
resulting in low numbers. If a larger number of people can attend a workshop at
either end of the timeframe (say 6:30 AM and 7:00 PM)it will ensure the
workshop is successful.

5) Tiny Houses not allowed on streets. Would these not be considered
motorhomes/RVs? Apply the same statues for these or address by classifying
and clarifying determination of vehicle type through statute formation.

6) Noise levels. Same as above - equal application of already existing laws. (Is
this a pattern of intolerance and prohibitive thinking?)

7) Reverting back to mixed use zoning. How would this happen? Sounds like
hedging a bet because of fear of failure.

As | have stated | have been out of touch so | am assuming that there are plans
by the Tiny House group to address these concerns. A strong proactive policy
should account for the future concerns that may occur during the development
process. Let's be good parents and do what we can to help this project mature
during its formative years!

Rich

Sincerely,

Rich Zietko
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From: Morgan Aten

Sent: Tuesday, April 15, 2014 9:53 PM

To: Parks, Timothy

Subject: Proposed rezone for 2050 E Johnson Street

Hi Tim,

It occurs to me that with all the time I've spent in your office | may not have sent a list of
our objections to the rezone for 2050 E Johnson directly to you. As you may know my
home is directly across the street from proposed rezone for 2046/2050 E Johnson Street.
My husband, Justin Aten, and | feel that the proposed rezone would cause a substantial
decrease in the value of our home and our neighbor's homes because it would be the only
property in Madison in which people are permanently housed in unregulated trailers that
do not meet minimum building code standards. Furthermore we feel that to give the
property at 2046/ 2050 E Johnson Street exemption from the minimum standards that
govern all other housing in the city would constitute a denial our neighborhood's right to
the same basic municipal services all other neighborhoods in Madison enjoy. We will
continue to pursue all options available to us to deny approval of the proposed zoning
change. That said if the project goes through we would like to see the following
conditions applied to the proposal as we feel these would ameliorate many concerns
regarding how the proposal would affect quality of life in the neighborhood. (I submitted
the same requests to the neighborhood association so if they sent my email on to you |
apologize for the repeat.)

1) We would like to see the sitting circle moved from the corner of the sidewalk at E
Johnson and Third Street to the northwestern corner of the lot, behind the fence. We think
that the intention of the sitting circle is to function as a kind of outdoor living room for
the residents of the property because it is described in Occupy Madison’s letter of intent
as “a social area for congregating and relaxing for residents, volunteers and community
members.” Our understanding is that the property would have roughly 9-18 residents and
Occupy Madison says they have over 80 volunteers. While we don’t really expect 80
people to be working or living on the property simultaneously we figure if they have a
dozen residents and another dozen volunteers working during shop/retail hours then the
sitting circle in question would be the only available space for 24 people to talk and relax
most days of the week. The space on the site plan does not appear to be sufficient for that
many people so there’s a concern that people would crowd the public sidewalk, which is
also the bike path. We are concerned that people congregating in that space may be hit by
bikes speeding through, that to have 2 dozen people congregating on the sidewalk across
the street will create a noise nuisance for our home and our neighbor’s homes, and that
the appearance of 2 dozen people congregating on the corner constantly will give the
impression of an encampment instead of a functioning cooperative. We often entertain in
our home but we generally do so in the backyard for our own privacy and that of our
neighbors. We would like to see Occupy Madison move their social area away from the
public sidewalk for their own privacy and ours.

2) We would like to see the greenhouse switch places with the waste holding area on
the site plan- the aesthetic value of this change should be self-explanatory.



3) The site plan appears to call for several trees to be planted at the rear lot line and

between the street and sidewalk on N Third Street. We would like to see trees planted
between the sidewalk and street on Johnson Street, also to create more privacy for the
Occupy Madison lot and its neighbors across the street.

4) We would like to see something in the site plan to break up the sight lines to the front
of the Tiny Homes property, which faces our property, in order to create more privacy for
Occupy Madison and for us. In other words we would like to see larger taller structures
than just raised bed gardens at the front on the lot facing Johnson Street, such as maybe
putting a larger greenhouse at the front of the lot or a 6’ fence on the property line facing
Johnson Street. We also hope that additional accessory buildings, landscaping or fencing
will create more of a sound barrier against the construction noise from the workshop.

5) We’d like to see a legally viable method of eviction for problem residents of the Tiny
Homes village. My understanding of the situation is that because the Tiny Homes are not
legally buildings and are therefore not subject to minimum building code standards the
residents of the Tiny Homes cannot be tenants, as tenants have rights to the minimum
housing standards that this project intentionally fails to meet. Thus the residents of the
Tiny Homes are called “stewards” of the homes, neither owners nor tenants, and the Tiny
Homes will be owned by Occupy Madison Inc. I have read in online comments from
Brenda Konkel (wish I could find that site now, can’t) that she was trying to get a court to
recognize stewards as having the same rights as tenants in order to create a legally viable
eviction process for the Tiny Homes community. The fact that this project was designed
around loopholes in the law means that as far as a legal eviction process Occupy Madison
Inc is in uncharted territory, so there’s no guarantee they’ll be able to remove problem
residents. Occupy Madison has often stated that it’s unfair to compare this project to the
encampments at E Washington Ave and later at Portage road in Madison because they
could not control who came into the encampments. Without a legally viable means of
removing problem residents Occupy Madison Inc is in the same position they were in at
their previous encampments so the neighborhood has no reason to expect better results.

6) We’d like to see additional parking in the site plan, as we think 2 parking spaces is
woefully insufficient for 9-18 residents, a manufacturing operation, a retail store and
possibly a food cart. It’s true that many people in our neighborhood park on the street, but
most homes have at least a 1 car garage or a driveway for off street parking, and most
homes don’t have a dozen residents. Members of Occupy Madison have stated (I think in
online comments) that right now 3 of their potential residents that are waiting for Tiny
Homes have cars, so the parking in the site plan is already insufficient for the planned
residents, to say nothing of the retail, food cart and manufacturing uses of the site.

7) We’d like to eliminate the possible future use of the property as a day labor
recruitment center for the homeless seeking work. In talking to our neighbors about the
property at 2046 E Johnson | have learned that the PDQ originally wanted to put their gas
station in that space and the neighborhood opposed it because of traffic concerns- egress
from the lot is one way on Johnson street and that really limits how many vehicles can
enter and exit the property at one time. The traffic and parking limitations of the site



made it inappropriate for a high volume gas station and it is equally inappropriate for a
pick up site for dozens of day laborers every morning. The lack of parking for residents
of the Tiny Homes, volunteers in the shop and retail store and customers mean extremely
crowded street parking around the site so there would simply be no where for potential
employers to pick up day laborers.

I'd also like to say that I really appreciate your time in regard to these matters and your
patience with me and all my questions. It has been wonderful working with you and
everyone in your department.

Sincerely,

Morgan Aten
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